
   TOWN OF FREETOWN 
 2369 McGraw Marathon Rd  

 Marathon, NY 13803  
                                                                 July 12, 2023  
 
The regular monthly meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Freetown, NY was held on July 
12, 2023. At the Town Hall. Supervisor Lisa Grinnell, called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.  
Present:                         Lisa Grinnell, Town Supervisor  
                                       Ward Fox, Councilperson  
                                       Crystal Jenney, Councilperson     
                                        Dylan Barber, Councilperson                                                                                                                                             
                                       Robert Stewart, Councilperson 
 Recording Secretary:    Serina Ingrahm, Town Clerk  
 
 Others Present: Crystal Clough, John Slocum, and Amanda Barber  
 
Monthly reports from the Town Clerk, Bookkeeper, Justice, and Highway Dept. were received 
and reviewed. 
 
 
Motion 31: Made by Supervisor Grinnell and seconded by Councilperson Stewart to accept the 
minutes for June 2023. 

 
 Votes:               Councilpersons:               Robert Stewart: Aye                                                                
                                                                   Crystal Jenney: Aye                                                   
                                                                    Ward Fox: Aye 
                                                                     Dylan Barber: Aye                      
                           Supervisor:                        Lisa Grinnell: Aye                      Passed 
OPEN FLOOR: 
Resident Crystal Clough would like the board members to split the list of Town residences and 
go door to door introducing themselves and getting contact information from the residence, in 
the event it’s needed to contact residents.  
New playground equipment is still not ordered. Supervisor Grinnell needs to give the Town 
Clerk Serina Ingrahm the new debit card to order the playground. 
The community sale went well no issues were reported.   
Amanda Barber is working with Superintendent Hawley on the salt shed grant. There are 2 
weeks left to file. Councilperson Barber feels that we are rushing a little too fast. One of his 
concerns was the 25% the town has to put into the salt shed. More financial information is 
needed.  
 
 
 
 
 
 



NEW BUSINESS: 
Mark Harris is our groundskeeper and would like permission to cut the cemetery grass  
Once a month. Permission was granted. 
 
 
 
Motion 32: Made by Councilperson Stewart and seconded by Supervisor Grinnell to add an 
extra $50 to our original $5,000 for a BJ’s membership to order the playground. 

 
 Votes:               Councilpersons:               Robert Stewart: Aye                                                                
                                                                   Crystal Jenney: Aye                                                   
                                                                    Ward Fox: Aye 
                                                                     Dylan Barber: Apposed                      
                           Supervisor:                        Lisa Grinnell: Aye                      Passed 
Motion 33: 
Made by Supervisor Grinnell and seconded by Councilperson Fox to approve paying bills from 
the following accounts. Vouchers # 96-107. 

(A) General $ 3,464.67 
 (DA) Highway $ 471.63 

                                                           The meeting Adjourned at 8:45 pm 
                                                                Acknowledged by Town Clerk,                                                                                                             
                                                                            Serina Ingrahm 
 


